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USE OF SCHOOL VEHICLES AND 
EQUIPMENT 

 
It is the policy of the Holdenville Board of Education that school vehicles 
and equipment will be used for school business only.  Vehicles and 
other equipment belonging to Holdenville Public Schools are only to be 
operated by properly licensed employees of this school district or 
persons designated and cleared through the superintendent’s office.    
 
 
Addendum to Board Policy  GKA 
USE OF SCHOOL VEHICLES AND EQUIPMENT 
Adopted 2-8-2010 
 
Use of Holdenville Public School’s Busses for use in connection with 
activities sponsored by church, civic, charitable, fraternal, or welfare 
organizations must be approved by the superintendent.  No rental or 
lease fee will be charged.  The organization using the busses will be 
responsible for reimbursing the district for all fuel used plus an additional 
15% of the fuel cost for maintenance of the busses used.  The 
organization using the busses will be responsible for providing their own 
bus drivers at the organization’s expense.  
 


